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Rabbi Marc Baker –Presentation at Pardes Educators Fall Retreat 2009/5770 
 
A View from the Balcony 
 
Question: What is your vision of the ideal graduate of a Jewish day 
school program? 
 
Five years ago, when I asked Danny Lehmann this very question in an 
interview for a paper I wrote about a philosophy of post-modern Jewish 
education, he answered in the following way: “You just asked the wrong 
question. Because I have no one vision of the ideal graduate of my 
school.” Granted, this might have been semantics and he might have 
been nitpicking at the language of my question, but thus began a long 
conversation about an educational vision of students and graduates as 
Jews-in-process. My answer to the question will echo my mentor’s 
answer, as I think we must shift our vision of ideal day school 
graduates away from concrete knowledge or behaviors alone, and toward 
a process of thoughtful and responsible Jewish identity construction. 
 
This does not mean that students need not graduate Jewish schools with 
concrete and assessable knowledge and skills. It does mean, however, 
that skills and knowledge become tools for each student’s autonomous 
construction of and commitment to a personal Jewish identity. This 
vision begins with the assumption that our students have the freedom 
to make important choices - as Jews, Americans and human beings - 
about who they want to be and the lives they want to live. 
 
My vision of the ideal day school graduate is of a young person who 
can identify the wide range of choices and decisions they are faced 
with and who both feels and truly is empowered to make these choices 
and decisions in serious dialogue with the Jewish tradition (texts, 
ideas, laws, traditions), Jewish (and general) history, family, Jewish 
community (their particular as well as the Jewish people), and self. 
The nature of this dialogue will change depending on many factors, 
including the age and maturity of the student, the identity of the 
family, and the cultural context of the school and community. In more 
“observant” or “Halachik” contexts, the voice of Jewish law and 
tradition will be louder and will challenge the voice of self and 
sometimes family as well. In less “observant” or more “liberal” 
contexts, the voice of self will often challenge the voice of 
tradition and community. The ideal day school graduate, however, will 
maintain a vibrant dialogue that seeks to respect, hear and understand 
all of these voices as he or she blossoms into a young adult. The 
ideal day school graduate will recognize and struggle with essential 
human questions - ethical, spiritual, cultural, historical - about 
what it means to live a life of responsibility to self, community and 
the world, as a Jew, an American and a human being. He or she will 
also experience the power of commitment to excellence and growth in at 
least one area of his or her life, whether this area is academics, 
athletics, the arts or community service. In essence, this graduate 
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will be prepared for a life of meaning, responsibility and self- 
discovery. But the ideal day school will also possess the tools and 
the desire to tap into Judaism as a source of wisdom, meaning, and 
perhaps even obligation as he or she embarks on the journey of life. 
 
 
Are our school’s promoting “anything goes” Judaism? 
 
What are the “Standards” of Jewish Identity toward which we are 
educating? 
 
Under Each Standard, what are the Benchmarks? 
 
Are our school’s essentially following the Hillel model of 
“Engagement” – let’s throw a lot of Judaism at students and hope that 
what comes out is “more”? 
 
 
Clal Yisrael/Kehillah – Jewish Community and Jewish People 
 
Talmud Torah – Jewish Learning 
 
God and Spirituality 
 
Sacred Time/Jewish Calendar 
 
Tikkun Olam/Chesed/Social Responsibility 
 
Eretz Yisrael u’Medinat Yisrael 
 
       -Ritual Behaviors 
       -Essential Questions 
       -Literacy and Core Knowledge 
       -History and Culture 
 
Where is Jewish History and Culture? 
Where is Kashrut? 
 
How do we measure the process? 
What are the skills and capacities students need in order to be in 
“thoughtful and responsible dialogue with these pillars? 
Pillars of Jewish Identity* (in no specific order) 
 
 
Talmud Torah – Jewish Learning (e.g. going to Israel to study after 
high school, 
taking Jewish Studies classes in college) 
 
 
God and Spirituality (e.g. knows 3 different Jewish approaches to the 
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problem 
of evil; goes to synagogue on Friday nights) 
 
 
Sacred Time/Jewish Calendar (e.g. makes Kiddush and lights candles on 
Shabbat) 
 
 
Tikkun Olam/Chesed/Social Responsibility (e.g. gives tzedakah every 
year; 
volunteers for Jewish big brother-big sister) 
 
 
Clal Yisrael/Kehillah – Jewish Community and Jewish People – (e.g. is 
a 
member of USY; looks at hillels when considering college) 
 
 
Eretz Yisrael u’Medinat Yisrael (reads HaAretz online regularly; plans 
to visit 
Israel during college) 
 
 
*Note: For each of these pillars, we would need to identify 
“benchmarks” that might include: 
       -Ritual Behaviors 
       -Essential Questions 
       -Literacy and Core Knowledge 
       -Skills 
 
 
What do you think about the concept of Pillars of Identity? 
 
Are these the right pillars?  What would you change, take away, add? 
 
As you think about these pillars as overarching “standards” of Jewish 
Identity, which “benchmarks come to mind that would either fall under 
a standard or require us to add a new standard? 
 
Pillars of Jewish Identity* (in no specific order) 
 
Talmud Torah – Jewish Learning (e.g. going to Israel to study after 
high school, 
taking Jewish Studies classes in college) 
 
 
God and Spirituality (e.g. knows 3 different Jewish approaches to the 
problem 
of evil; goes to synagogue on Friday nights) 
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Sacred Time/Jewish Calendar (e.g. makes Kiddush and lights candles on 
Shabbat; contributing something to the family Seder) 
 
 
Tikkun Olam/Chesed/Social Responsibility (e.g. gives tzedakah every 
year; 
volunteers for Jewish big brother-big sister) 
 
 
Clal Yisrael/Kehillah – Jewish Community and Jewish People – (e.g. is 
a 
member of USY; looks at hillels when considering college) 
 
 
Eretz Yisrael u’Medinat Yisrael (reads HaAretz online regularly; plans 
to visit 
Israel during college) 


